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SCRUTINY BOARD (HEALTH AND ADULT SOCIAL CARE) – WORK PROGRAMME 2007/8 Outstanding/ Potential items 
 

ITEM DESCRIPTION NOTES DATE ENTERED 
INTO WORK 
PROGRAMME 

Deferred item Review of National Blood Service Strategy 
We heard from Sheffield Council that the NBS were reviewing their 
services nationally. This might result in Sheffield or Leeds centres 
closing down and blood coming from Manchester. 
The NBS then held a review of its review.  
Representatives have offered to attend the Board to explain current 
proposals and implications.   

Deferred from the April 08 
meeting due to Cabinet Office 
advice to public bodies during the 
period before the election. 
 

 

Update Renal Services  
In 2006/7, the Scrutiny Board received regular reports regarding the 
long term plans for renal services in Leeds following concerns raised 
by the LGI Kidney Patients Association. In April 2007, the Scrutiny 
Board recommended that the Leeds Teaching Hospitals NHS 
Trust continues its ongoing dialogue with the Kidney Patients 
Association and Leeds PCT on this matter and that the development 
of a renal dialysis facility at Wharfedale Hospital remains an option for 
consideration. The Board also recommended that the provision of 
renal services continues to be monitored by Scrutiny in the new 
municipal year. 
There was a monitoring session held on 17th March 2008. The Leeds 
Kidney Patients Association (LGI and SJUH) had concerns regarding 
the transport provided by Yorkshire Ambulance Trust under contract 
to LTHT.  

LTHT, YAS and KPA to attend to 
update in September and try and 
resolve any differences. 
 

17 March 2008 
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Follow-up from 
scrutiny 

Fire Safety at LPFT 
This was thoroughly examined a couple of years ago with an inquiry. 
The fire  authority subsequently issued some enforcement notices to 
the Trust and they were asked to put some recommendations in 
place. The last time they attended the Board in July 07, members 
resolved  that the Board conclude its formal scrutiny of Leeds Mental 
Health NHS Trust fire safety standards, leaving future monitoring to 
the Trust’s Fire Committee, although they did formally request a short 
written briefing from Michele for us to circulate, rather than a 
presentation at a future meeting, once all the recommendations from 
the enforcement notices/risk assessment are in place. I’ve reminded 
Michele and she’ll get something to you asap. 

Just a written report required - 
ought to be minuted that it’s been 
received and circulated to 
members.  

23rd July 2007 

Working group Health Proposals Working Group 
 

To consider service development proposals and refer appropriately to 
the main Board. 

Established by the previous 
Board to allow on-going and 
regular dialogue regarding 
service developments 

 

Request for 
Scrutiny 

Infection rates for Cdif and MRSA higher in LGI and Jimmys than 
in other Yorks/Humber hospitals. 
 
 

Requests from Laurence Wood 
(Former co-opted member of the 
Board Health and Adult Social 
Care Scrutiny Board)  

 

Request for 
Scrutiny 

Shortages in maternity services in Leeds and impact on neonatal 
care/ transfers. 
 
 

Requests from Laurence Wood 
(Former co-opted member of the 
Board Health and Adult Social 
Care Scrutiny Board)  
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Request for 
Scrutiny 

Implications for health care in Leeds of the government’s review 
of entitlement to primary care for refused asylum seekers and 
undocumented migrants. 
 
 

Medact sent in this request too 
late for inclusion on the 2007/8 
workplan. Told them we would 
contact them early in 2008/9 to 
arrange for them to attend the 
first meeting to present their 
request. 

21st April 2008. 

Request for 
Scrutiny 

Teenage Pregnancy 
Identified as a significant issue currently facing the City from a variety 
of sources.   

Highlighted in a statement by 
the previous Board as a cross-
cutting issue that may need to 
involve members of the 
Children’s Service Scrutiny 
Board. 

 

Request for 
Scrutiny 

Polyclinics within Leeds 
To consider the local implications arising from the governments 
proposals to develop ‘polyclinics’ across England. 

Recent coverage in the media 
would suggest this is a matter of 
some public concern 

 

Update arising 
from 
recommend’n 
tracking 

State of Play report 
This item has resulting from tracking of recommendations in the 
Childhood Obesity report from 2005/6. The Leeds Play Network were 
undertaking a report about play facilities in Leeds and the Board 
asked for an update. 
Frank O Malley from the Leeds Play Network presented a verbal 
report on 21st April 2008 (the written report wasn’t drafted due to staff 
shortages). The Board asked for a report to a future meeting (written, 
not just verbal). 
 

Written report and attendance at 
a future meeting, no date 
specified. 
 

21st April 2008 
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Potential item 
for scrutiny 

Funding for Relate 
Minute 194 of Executive Board minutes 12th March 2008 was picked 
up on by Board members. Minuted that the breakdown of family 
relationships can have a significant impact on health issues, this was 
something which members wanted to suggest for next year’s work 
programme. 

The Board asked to include it as 
a potential topic for scrutiny for 
next year’s Board. 
 

21st April 2008 

Request for 
Scrutiny 

Diagnosis of child abuse in Leeds.  
The problem of medical mis-diagnoses and the catastrophic 
consequences for the families concerned. A request that the Health 
Board holds an inquiry into the diagnosis of child abuse in Leeds. 
 

Request from Cllr Illingworth. 
 

8th May 2008 

 
 


